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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Homework is always a contentious issue. Most parents, students and teachers hate it, 
some love it, but most of us put up with it because we all feel like we have too. We 
sprout reasons for it such as developing time management skills, building                    
independence, reinforcing work completed at school and gives parents a chance to   
engage in their child’s learning. This may be true, especially in High School. But to be 
brutally honest, primary schools do it because parents want it. Is there any educational 
value or benefit from homework in primary school? Research would indicate there is no 
benefit at all. Google the topic and you will see what I mean. There have apparently 
been 130 studies published on the subject. Research indicates that homework creates 
unnecessary pressure on students for limited or disputed academic benefit, can cause 
physical and emotional fatigue, fuels negative attitudes about learning, robs children of 
time to develop other life skills, through recreational and artistic activities and social 
interaction, and places pressure on family life. 
 
Part of the issue is that it has become a practice entrenched in time and history. It is 
one of those things we do, well, because we always have. However, times have 
changed. The days of a parent being home at 3.00 o’clock with a glass of milk and 
homemade biscuits, ready to sit down and help their child do their homework before 
cooking the family dinner are long gone. We all know that lifestyles have changed, with 
both parents working and with after school commitments, life is busy. Add in dinner, 
baths, etc and the last thing you feel like doing is facing the homework battle! Lifestyles 
have changed. 
 
Like any practice, especially in schools, it is important to review and modify to meet the 
times. With this in mind, staff have created a small working party to examine the issue, 
with hopes of trialling something new next term. Don’t panic, we are not getting rid of 
homework completely, just looking at some new options. It will take a growth mindset 
from all of us. Change is never easy, but like I have said before, sometimes we need to 
challenge our thinking or as Alfie Kohn puts it, ‘be willing to grapple, swallow hard and 
challenge traditional aspects of schooling’. If you have particular views on the topic, 
please let me know. 
 
ASSESSMENT & REPORTING 
As you are aware, Reports will be sent home at the end of term. In determining the 
overall achievements of students, teachers have assessed students using a variety of 
assessment tools, based on essential content set out in the Australian Curriculum. The 
results from these assessments allow teachers to make a balanced, professional    
judgement. Tasks include formal assessment activities such as tests, quizzes, projects, 
presentations, etc and informal assessment opportunities that include observations, 
checklists, discussions, etc. Teachers make consistent and reliable judgements about 
the student’s work. They discuss consistency across the year level with their colleagues 
and may also seek assistance and information from Classroom Support staff. Teachers 
take into account the student’s knowledge, skills and understandings up to the point 
the judgement is made. The allocation of A-E depends on the level of achievement as 
set out in the common grade scale. 
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School Reports can be an anxious time for some parents and students. Now is a good time to prepare yourself for 
the Reports. The students take their cues from your reaction and this will affect the way they see themselves as 
learners and as people. Here are some questions to consider: 
¶ Have you read all the information provided about the A-E common grade scale?  
¶ Do you feel comfortable with the A-E grading scale and understand that it is very different from the ‘old’ style 

you had at school? 
¶ Are your expectations for your child in line with their abilities? 
¶ Do you expect too much from your child? 
¶ Are your expectations realistic? 
¶ Do you hold the belief that children learn at different rates? 
¶ Are you willing to safeguard your child’s self esteem rather than deflate it? 
¶ How much of the A-E grades are you going to reveal to your child? 
 
The following table sets out the official descriptors pertinent to each A - E grade. To assist in the interpretation of 
these grades I have added a ‘child-friendly’ version to assist understanding and to prepare you for the report. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Common 
Grade Scale 

Descriptors of grades from the 
Department of Education 

Child Friendly 
Language 

A 

The student has an extensive knowledge and 
understanding of the content and can readily 
apply this knowledge. In addition, the student 

has achieved a very high level of competence in 
the processes and skills and can apply these 

skills to new situations. 

Above what is expected 
Amazing All the time 
Always works independently 
Applies to new situations 
Accurate 
Achieving Above expectations 

B 

The student has a thorough knowledge and un-
derstanding of the content and a high level of 

competence in the processes and skills. In addi-
tion, the student is able to apply this knowledge 

and these skills to most situations. 

By yourself (Works independently 
But makes a few errors) 
Brilliant 
Beyond expectations 

C 

The student has a sound knowledge and under-
standing of the main areas of content and has 
achieved an adequate level of competence in 

the processes and skills. 

Capable 
Consistently working well 
Coping well with work 
Competent 
Confident 
Can do it 

D 

The student has a basic knowledge and under-
standing of the content and has achieved a lim-
ited level of competence in the processes and 

skills. 

Developing, but Doing well 
Direction needed 

E 

The student has an elementary knowledge and 
understanding in few areas of the content and 
has achieved very limited competence in some 

of the processes and skills. 

Encouragement needed 
Eventually get there 
Extra assistance needed 

  

P 

P  f o r  P a r e n t s  
Pack-up Past Perceptions of A – E and Put them aside 
Don’t Put the focus on the single A – E letter 
Find the Positive in every grade and comment your child receives 
Don’t Pin labels on People 
Keep it Private – it’s no one else’s business 
Keep it all in Perspective – it’s only Primary School! 
Avoid Placing Pressure on your child 
Be Patient 
Be Proud of your child 
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ENROLMENTS HAVE CLOSED 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2018 have now closed and the FULL SIGN is up. All late applications will now be 
placed on a waiting list, even for siblings. There are limited spaces available in the ELC and other year levels. We 
are currently anticipating the school to have an enrolment of approximately 680 students in 2018. 
 
LEAVING HOLY SPIRIT 
If you anticipate that your child will leave Holy Spirit at the end of this year, could you please notify the Front 
Office. We need to begin planning for staffing and class configurations for 2018. Thank you to those who have let 
us know already, this is very much appreciated. Naturally Year 6 parents need not respond to this request.  
 
Have a good week. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Brad Gaynor 
Principal 
brad.gaynor@cg.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
%------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

STUDENTS NOT RETURNING TO HOLY SPIRIT IN 2018 (Not Year 6) 
 
o My child/children have an Enrolment Application pending at another school 
o My child/children will not be returning to Holy Spirit in 2018. 
 
Child’s Name: ______________________________________ Class: _______________________ 

Destination School: ______________________________________________________________ 

Forwarding Address: ______________________________________________________________ 

Parent’s Signature: ______________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:brad.gaynor@cg.catholic.edu.au
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Important Upcoming Dates: 

Information Session- Tuesday 20
th
 June at 1pm  

or 7pm.  

Reconciliation and Eucharist Enrolment Masses 

Saturday 24
th
 June at 6pm or Sunday 25

th
 June at 9:30am 

 
Reconciliation and Eucharist News  

 

Uniform Shop  
 

Winter is coming be prepared! 

New polar fleece beanie $5.00  

New scarf $5.00 

New children’s gloves $5.00 

                                                                       All second hand uniform items $2.00 (includes jumpers) 

                                                                Open 8:15am- 9:05am Friday 

Alter ServersĄĄ. 
Ever wanted to help out at Mass?    

Children  in Year 4 -6 who have received First Eucharist we        
need you!  

We are looking for children who would like to be Alter servers.    

This is a wonderful way  to be part of something special in our Parish.    

With enough children your commitment should only be required  

Monthly.    

Training will be provided.  

Please contact Naomi Johnson, 
email;  officesupport@holyspiritgungahlin.org.au  if you are interested.  

mailto:officesupport@holyspiritgungahlin.org.au
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Marvellous Mistakes 
Year 4õs Focus Assembly 

 
This term our Whole School Focus theme has been ‘Celebrating our Growth.’ 
Year 4 shared with us yesterday a key ingredient to growth and success – and 
that is making mistakes and learning from them.  
 
For too long, people have thought when you make a mistake you fail! A growth 
mindset however, sees making mistakes a crucial step in learning a new skill or 
mastering a new skill.  
 
No one learns something new and can do it perfectly straight away. Think about when we were all learn-
ing to walk…we all would have tripped, stumbled, lost our balance and fallen, time and time again before 
we mastered the task of being able to walk. So it is with everything new, we learn.   
 
This message was made clear by our Year 4 students - a growth mindset celebrates mistakes because 
mistakes lead to success. The important thing is that when we make a mistake, we reflect on our actions, 
learn from our mistake and have the resilience and determination to have another go. Only then will we 
achieve what it is we set out to do! 
 
They posed questions that you could ask yourself now: 
Think a time when you’ve made a mistake.  

Did you see it as failing? Or 

Did you see it as an opportunity to stop and reflect and grow and learn? 

When you make a mistake do you give up? Or 

Do you persevere, show resilience and have another go? 

Think about how you react when someone else makes a mistake. 

Do you laugh at them and make fun of them? Or 

Do you support them and help them to see their mistake as an     
opportunity for them and others to grow from? 

 

Making mistakes are part of being human.  

Making mistakes are part of the learning process. 

Making a mistake does not mean you have failed, it means you have tried. 

Celebrating mistakes and learning from them, leads to success. 

Help your child develop the belief that growing from what we do is the key to success and                  
improvement.  If we protect our children from failure and challenges – all types of challenges, what 
message do we give them?   

For more information on making mistakes click here. 

http://ww2.kqed.org/mindshift/2015/11/23/why-understanding-these-four-types-of-mistakes-can-help-us-learn/?utm_source=facebook.com&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=npr&utm_term=nprnews&utm_content=2055
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K Bartley Lachlan Eastburn 

K Bell Milan Pirie 

K Johns Kaily Mills 

K 

McFarlane 

Jack Kelley 

1 Creagh Lukas Klein 

1 Hardiman Matthew Baraniecki 

1 Wood Nate McCarthy– 

Laird   

1 Masters Carter West 

2 Taylor Maisy Ellis 

2 Kelly  Ryan Yoon 

2 Corcoran Patrick McLaughlin 

3 Hague Ruby Dacey 

3 Heffernan Thomas Leskien & 

Georgette Allan  

3 French Stella Cosentini 

4 

Hannaford 

Jessica O’Connor & 

Riley Stiller  

4 Hickman Thomas Leskien & 

Georgette Allan  

4 Spencer Simon Gomez 

5 Quirk Taashi Maunsell-

Garrioch   

5 

Macgregor 

Tanveer Deol & 

Isobel McRae 

5 Eldridge Hannah Burr & Josh 

Armstrong 

6 

Cambridge 

Andre El Khoury & 

Marc El-Khoury  

6 Hagerty Finn Rodda 

6 Camp Leonisa Hamilton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunch together on Holy    
Spirit Day!  


